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Engineering Memorandum 

February 29, 2024 
 

RE:  March 5th Commission Meeting 

 
SIMS – 9th ST. E. to I-94 RIGHT-OF-WAY – BID AWARD TO BEK CONSULTING, LLC 
 
For your consideration is a bid award for the Sims project from 9th Street East to the I-94 southern right-
of-way limits. The bid opening took place at City Hall on Wednesday February 28, 2024 where one bid 
was received. The engineer’s opinion of probable cost was $5,027,626.00, and the total bid was 
$5,337,824.00 – a difference of approximately 6 percent. The key differences were noted to be in the 
General Conditions and Mobilization bid items which equated to approximately $200,000. The bid 
award is contingent upon a final review from the North Dakota Department of Environmental Quality.  
 
Key attributes to the project include: 

• Mill and overlay from 9th St. E. to the southern right-of-way limit of 10th Ave. E. 
• The remainder of the route will be a full re-construct of the street, storm sewer, sanitary 

sewer, and water main 
• New storm water outfall across from Osborn Dr. 
• Storm water open channel sediment removal to be completed by the City of Dickinson Public 

Works staff  
• New storm sewer, sanitary sewer, and water main stubs for the future Museum needs, Law 

Enforcement Center, and future Armory property needs  
 
The construction is planned to be completed during the 2024 construction season. The project was 
budget in the 2024 capital improvement project plan with the following funding sources; Gross 
Production Tax, State Revolving Fund Loan, and State Water Commission Grant for the watermain 
replacement. 
 
The city engineering staff recommends approval. 
 


